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Description automatically generated]Utah Horse Racing Commission Meeting Minutes
Date: Tuesday, November 12, 2024
Time: 9:00am to 10:00pm
Location: Join with Google Meet meet.google.com/hgm-nzpw-qwm
Join by phone (US) +1 614-992-2328‬ PIN: 

Attendees: Chairman Korry Trapp, Board Members: Steve Mcintyre, Dale Winterton, Kevin Birrell, Chuck Bentley, Billy Peterson, Asst. Attorney General Curtis Grow, Camille Knudson, State Veterinarian Dr. Dan Christensen, Head Steward Jim Openshaw, UQHRA Rep. Angi Kellett, UQHRA Bill Shuldberg, Phoebe White
Agenda
1. Call meeting to order- Korry Trapp, Chairman 00:02:00
2. Approve 10/8/2024 Meeting Minutes (Action) 00:02:03
a. Steve motioned to accept the meeting minutes; chuck seconded the motion. Unanimously approved. 
3. 2025 Steward Candidates (Action) 00:02:55
a. The stewards for the 2025 race season are James Openshaw, Dave Wheeler, Scott Wilkinson, and Ann Provost. Dave accepted getting paid the day rate and not get reimbursed travel. Billy made a motion to approve the stewards, seconded by Chuck and unanimously approved by the commission. 
4. Excessive Use of Crop Rule Rewrite and Proposed Policy and Rule Book Changes (Action) – Camille Knudsen 00:04:45
a. Billy had previously reviewed UHRC current rule regarding excessive use of crop and ARCI model rules and gave suggestions on what to change. His suggestions were written into the proposed rules that Camille is putting together. Camille incorporated changes Billy suggested and presented its format in front of the commission. The commission suggested that they keep rulings for excessive use up to the stewards. (00:16:48) The new rule will allow for jockeys to hit twice then wait three strides to allow the horse to respond. (00:31:24) Kevin made a motion to approve the suggested rule changes regarding excessive use of the crop, seconded by Dale and approved unanimously by the commission. 
b. 00:32:14 Curtis reminded the commission that what was presented is the minimum changes needed to be approved so they can be put in place for the 2025 race season. Camille went over definition updates, removal of old UDAF address, $5,000 statute change, three year license updates, licenses expires on December 31 of the year, trainers test wording change, removed sections regarding showing proof of financial responsibilities, jockey physical update (must be done within the calendar year), lip chips or tattoos for ID with horses (Lip microchips are required for all horses who have not been tattooed prior to 2024), test results and timing requirements, appeals must be made within 5 days, and making sure correct versions are referenced to in the rules. This review is in conjunction with the 5-year review rule. (00:54:08) Kevin made the motion to approve the proposed changes in their format, Steve seconded, and it was approved by the commission.
5. Approve 3-year License Cost Amounts (Action) – Phoebe White 00:54:55
a. Phoebe presented the rounded three-year discount rates. The rounding makes it easier on the department for money exchange. The commission was surprised at the price of the jockey license as it is. The commission decided to change a pony rider license to $25 instead of $50. The three-year license for pony rider will now be $65. Chuck made the motion to drop the pony rider to $25, Billy seconded, and it was approve by the commission. (01:45:00) To approve the overall rates listed below Billy made the motion to approve them, Kevin seconded, and they were approved by the commission. 
b. 3001-Owner/Trainer ($125)
i. Owner/Trainer Three (3) year license ($320)
3002-Owner ($75)
ii. Owner Three (3) year license ($195)
3003-Trainer ($75)
iii. Trainer Three (3) year license ($195)
3004-Asistant Trainer ($75)
iv. Assistant Trainer Three (3) year license ($195)
3005-Jockey ($25)
v. Jockey Three (3) year license ($65)
3006-Veterinary Clinic ($100)
vi. Veterinary Clinic Three (3) year license ($300)
3009-Pony Rider ($25)
vii. Pony Rider Three (3) year license ($65)
3012-Groom ($25)
viii. Groom Three (3) year license ($65)
3013-UQHRA ($100)
ix. UQHRA Three (3) year license ($300)
6. Round Table
a. 01:02:54 Korry brought up concerns regarding what is happening in California, New Mexico, and Texas. Korry asked the commission their thoughts on requiring Coggins, Piro, and health certificates for each horse that runs. Korry felt there should be a thirty-day Coggins, Piro, and health certificate turned in at time of entry. He expressed not wanting fingers pointed to Utah for spreading it. Billy brought up concerns regarding costs for the owners. Angi suggested having a 60-day allowance. Dr. Christensen announced that the department is considering changing Coggins requirements. With the possible new requirements this conversation would most likely be unnecessary. The club collects paperwork for horses and reviews it. Korry suggested possibly having individuals show the tests and health certificate at draw night. Right now, in state horses are required to have Piro and a health certificate. This past race season only out of state horses had to test for Piro. Dr. Christensen informed the commission that usually Piro is required for out of country horses. He suggested if they would like to drop more prices for horseman, they can stop requiring Piro. This will be further discussed in another meeting.
b. 01:44:40 UDAF was able to send a letter to AQHA regarding match racing and the commission’s stance on it. UDAF got a response saying it will be presented to the other members of the board.
7. Adjourn 01:46:07
a. Kevin motioned to adjourn, Billy seconded, and it was unanimously approved by commission.
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